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STAFF REPORT 

 

DATE:  November 23, 2015 

 

RE:     Administrative Hearing, 119-159 Simonton Street 

 

 
 

A complaint was received on or about August 24, 2015 regarding the 

transplanting of a pigeon plum tree at the development project located at 119-

159 Simonton Street.  A permit had been issued to transplant that tree in March 

2015 (T15-7307).  The permit was issued to Key West 07 LLC and Carl Gilley 

(representative).  I was made aware that John Cole with Shade Tree Services was 

actually doing the transplantation work. Contact was made with John Cole 

reading the complaint.  He stated that he had been root pruning the tree in 

Pigeon Plum tree July 9, 2015 



preparation for transplanting and his workers had not relocated the tree.  He said 

a worker from Toppino’s in a dozer, wrapped straps around the base of the tree 

and pulled it out of the ground.    

 

An inspection of the pigeon plum indicated that the tree had been replanted.  The 

tree showed obvious signs of damage primarily to the trunks of the tree and to 

the canopy.  Several location near the base of the tree had bark stripped from the 

trunk.  

                   



 

 



 
 



 



 
 

Pigeon Plum = 19.4” dbh 
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